## Cato Community Newsletter April 2021

704-825-2946 CATOHOMES.COM



The luck of the Irish definitely was with the office and community last month. Free gifts and Girl Scout cookies for the residents and good conversations with lots of laughs for me. Congratulations to the winners of our St. Patrick's Day drawing and a big shout out to everyone who insisted on a donation to the Girl Scout Troop. They plan to contribute the money to Operation Sweet Treats, which is an organization that sends cookies to troops stationed overseas.

I hope that everyone has adjusted to the time change and is enjoying the new season. Warmer temperatures and dryer weather makes Spring a wonderful time to clean up and purge unwanted items. Waste Pro will be offering bulk pick up on the 22nd to assist. I encourage you to take advantage of the opportunity as it will be July before it is offered again.

I am wishing you all a wonderful Easter holiday with a basket filled with beautiful eggs, sweet treats, and a spiritual sense of comfort. Share this comfort with others as so many struggle to have it.



Carlotta Hayes, Hailey Gray, Shirley Long, and Derrick & Tonita Robbins

They won potted plants with gift cards for our giveaway last month!





TAX DAY DEADLINE will be Monday, May 17th rather than normally 4/15.



Thanks to all that came by for Girl Scout cookies!



## Resident Spotlight - Bob Ellsworth and Penny

Many of you are familiar with Bob and Penny, his six year old Rat Terrier. They, along with Bob's wife; Cheryl, relocated from Rhode Island a couple of years ago. He and his wife are both retired and enjoy singing gospel songs in nursing homes. Bob has entertained many of us, on various occasions, in the community with his guitar and singing. His musical talents are for hire to entertain and surprise people during special moments and celebrations.

He also is available for minor home and lawn maintenance. So, if you are in need of a handy man to cut your grass, stain your steps, pressure wash your home, or some minor repairs on the inside, call him at (401) 347-5034. Maybe he will sing as he works, a two-for-one deal that you can't pass upl





**Helpful Numbers:** 

Belmont Police: 704-825-3792 Belmont Parks: 704-825-8191 Waste Pro: 704-839-7800

Animal Control: 704-866-3300 For Emergencies call 911

WASTE PRO

Removal Dates

Trash - April 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th Yard Waste - April 1st, 15th, 29th Bulk Pickup - April 22nd